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New research: Full-day pre-k matters for young learners’ attendance 
 

 

A new research summary of two UChicago Consortium on School Research studies shows that 

when more full-day pre-k programs were available to families, students were more likely to 

enroll in full-day programs and student attendance rates increased. Using pre-pandemic data 

(2013–2017), these studies used policy changes in Chicago to examine the relationship between 

half- vs. full-day pre-k and students’ attendance.  

 

“As Chicago offered more full-day pre-k, students spent more time in school because of the longer 

school day, plus higher attendance rates,” said Stacy Ehrlich, lead author on the first study. “And 

because Chicago prioritized full-day expansion in neighborhoods where more Black, Latinx, and 

lowest-income families lived, those families saw the biggest enrollment and attendance changes—a 

win for students, families, and educational equity.” 

 

These research findings are particularly notable given universal pre-k policy goals of President Biden 

and a number of governors and state legislators, coupled with the reality that pre-k enrollment has 

dropped during the COVID-19 pandemic. The findings also point to policies that better support 

juggling childcare, school, and work—support that families with young children are clamoring for in 

the early days of 2022.  

 

“Ultimately, our findings point to an opportunity for policymakers to offer quality pre-k programs that 

promote access and break down barriers for students and families,” said Elaine Allensworth, lead 

author of the second study, “and it’s never been more important to break down barriers for families 

with young children than today.” 

 

Key findings front the studies include:  

 

Study 1: District-wide, more CPS students enrolled in full-day pre-k programs from 2012–13 

through 2015–16, while enrollment in half-day pre-k declined. 

- Full-day pre-k enrollment increases were especially large for Black students, whose 

enrollment more than quadrupled. 

- Attendance rates were higher in full-day than half-day pre-k programs. 

- CPS-wide pre-k attendance rates increased, driven by higher full-day attendance rates--

particularly notable given that full-day student enrollment never reached more than 25% of 

total pre-k enrollment.  

 

Study 2. After switching from half-day to full-day pre-k, attendance improved more in North 

Lawndale schools than CPS-wide, and were significantly higher than at similar schools 
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About the University of Chicago Consortium on School Research 

With the goal of supporting stronger and more equitable educational outcomes for students, the 

UChicago Consortium conducts research of high technical quality that informs and assesses policy 

and practice in the Chicago Public Schools (CPS). We seek to expand communication among 

researchers, policymakers, practitioners, families, and communities as we support the search for 

solutions to the challenges of school improvement. The UChicago Consortium encourages the use 

of research in policy action and practice but does not advocate for particular policies or programs. 

Rather, we help to build capacity for school improvement by identifying what matters most for 

student success, creating critical indicators to chart progress, and conducting theory-driven 

evaluation to identify how programs and policies are working. 
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